Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
· Hong Kong British National (Overseas) settlement scheme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Could you provide me with: 

- A copy of the "guidance on the Hong Kong British National (Overseas) visa for BN(O) citizens and their close family members, from the Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government (MHCLG)" that is mentioned in your last response, if it was documentation rather than verbal. If verbal, please provide minutes/notes from whatever meeting/phone call is being referred to here. 

- the date and time this guidance was given. 

Answer:

The Council confirms that it holds the above guidance.  However, it is withholding that information since we consider the provisions of the exemption to disclosure contained at Section 27–International relations, apply to the requested information.
The Council is applying Section 27(1)(a) on the basis that disclosure of this document to the wider world (which is how any disclosure made under the Act must be viewed) would potentially harm international relations between the UK and any other state. 
This letter is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
